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	Minutes of the Annual Parish Assembly of North Baddesley Parish Council held in the Pavilion, Sandy Lane, North Baddesley on Monday 8th May 2017 at 7.15pm.  It had been preceded by the  award of the trophy for “Parishioner of the Year” to Jim Bird. Ruth Evans, wife of the previous year’s winner, John Evans, sent her apologies as she was unable to attend to represent her late husband who had sadly passed away in 2016.  

Present:  Cllr D Knight (Chair),  Mrs P Darnton,  C Hill, J Madden, 
                 P Thompson  and A Warnes

Absent:  Cllr E Cosier, Cllr Mrs A Tupper, County Cllr A Dowden, Borough 

               Cllr Mrs C Dowden and the Police

In Attendance:  J Harrington, Parish Clerk (Minutes)
Members of the Public: 21

	

	17-18/0001

17-18/0002
	Cllr Knight welcomed all those present to the meeting and commenced by presenting the “Parishioner of the Year 2017 Award” to Jim Bird.
Ruth Evans, wife of the previous year’s winner,  John Evans who had sadly passed away in 2016, had sent her apologies as she was unable to attend but had accepted a John Lewis gift voucher and said she was very proud that her husband had been nominated last year and would buy something  he would have liked to remember him by. 

The Chairman then gave a short resume of Jim Bird’s contribution to the community of North Baddesley (attached).
Jim said he was very surprised but honoured to have been nominated  and thanked the Parish Council for the award.

Cllr Knight thanked everyone for attending and 20 members of the public left the meeting.

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Cllr Mrs Tupper was absent due to ill health.  County Cllr Alan Dowden and Borough Cllr Mrs Celia Dowden were unable to attend because the meeting date coincided with the AGM of Valley Park Parish Council of which they were both Councillors.  The Police had sent their apologies but had not sent in a report.

MINUTES

The Minutes of the Annual Parish Assembly held on 9th May 2016 had been signed at the meeting held on 13th June 2016 by the Chairman as a correct copy.
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	17-18/0003

17-18/0004

17-18/0005

17-18/0006

17-18/0007
17-18/0008

17-18/0009

	MATTERS ARISING

There were no matters arising.

POLICE REPORT
There were no Police present and a report had not been sent in. 

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Cllr Knight reported a successful year for the Parish Council, Recreation

Ground Charity and Youth Club.  See Appendix A for his full Parish Council Report, 
Appendix B - Community Development Report and Appendix C - Report from Songbeat, 
the Music and Disability Group.  A separate report for the Youth Club was provided by 
Kat Lemon, Youth Leader – see Minute 17-18/0008 below.
COUNTY COUNCILLOR’S REPORT

The Clerk read out the report from Cllr Dowden, attached. (Appendix D).  

BOROUGH COUNCILLOR’S REPORT
The Clerk read out the report from Cllr Mrs C Dowden, attached (Appendix E)

YOUTH CLUB REPORT

Kat Lemon, Youth Worker, gave a short report on the growth and activities on the
Youth Club which was now meeting every Monday and Wednesday. (Appendix F)

OPEN PERIOD

There was one member of the public present, the Reverend Victoria Ashdown.

 Revd Ashdown  was interested in forging greater communications networks within 
the village and said that she would like to meet Mike Dear, the Community 
Development Worker.  Cllr Darnton agreed to supply more copies of the Parish Plan 
survey for All Saints’ Church and Revd Ashdown agreed to help to promote the library.  
Revd Ashdown also suggested that she host a lunch for representatives of all the 
different organisations to provide an opportunity for networking.  Members suggested 
Louise Trayling, TVBC’s Communications Officer,  should also be contacted.

It was also agreed to change the date of the Annual Assembly and AGM  

next year in order to enable the County and Borough Councillors to attend.
The Clerk to liaise with Cllrs Alan and Celia Dowden to arrange.

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would liaise with Cllrs Alan and Celia Dowden to

arrange a date next year that all could attend.

Cllr Knight thanked Revd Ashdown for attending and she left the meeting.

	
	The meeting closed at 8.00pm and was followed by the Council’s AGM.




